CORTEZ CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2022
1. The workshop was called to order at 6:00 p.m., in the City Council Chambers.  Councilmembers present included Mayor Mike Lavey, Mayor Pro-tem Rachel Medina, Robert Dobry, Matthew Keefauver, Orly Lucero, David Rainey, and Arlina Yazzie.  Staff members present included Fire Inspector Sean Canada, Code Enforcement Officer Thomas Anderson, Finance Director Kelly Koskie, Chief of Police Vern Knuckles, IT Manager Shay Allred, Director of General Services Rick Smith, Director of Community and Economic Development Rachael Marchbanks, Parks and Recreation Director Creighton Wright, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Mike Green.  There were approximately 40 people present in the audience. 
2. Laura Lewis Marchino, Executive Director for Region 9, gave a presentation titled “Southwest Colorado Economic Outlook”.  She stated that the aging population affects everything including economy, labor force, housing, and public finance.  She spoke about employment by industry and reviewed how jobs have changed by industry from 2019 to 2020.  She spoke about the local economy and commented that keeping jobs in the community creates local spending which then takes care of our local community.  She spoke about personal income by County (Archuleta, Dolores, La Plata, Montezuma, and San Juan) and noted the housing shortage that is predicted for the next two years.  She spoke about average wages versus livable wages and the income required for a person to buy a home in the area.  She commented on the importance of attracting and retaining youth in the community and the need to allow for diversity.  She noted that the largest age group for future growth in the area is 65+.  She commented that people will move to rural areas if the community addresses broadband, housing, and affordability.  She shared her contact information should anyone wish to reach out to her and Council thanked Ms. Lewis Marchino for her presentation.  
3. Discussion was held on the guidelines for public comments received during City Council meetings.  City Manager Sanders spoke about the 1st Amendment framework and shared suggested guidelines for Council to consider in regard to public comment.  He spoke about the difference in receiving comments during public hearings and the regular public meeting section.  He commented that public comment rules should be accessible, clear, and consistent.  He shared information on how other communities on the western slope have handled citizen participation.  Council spoke about requiring sign-up sheets for public commenters which would include their name, address, and the topic.  Also, discussion was held on the time limit and if the number of speakers should be limited or left open.  Councilmember Dobry commented that he would like to allow Email comments that are received by the City Clerk to be delivered to Council and summarized in the meeting minutes.   Council agreed that they would like the time set at three minutes and that citizen participation be allowed for 30 minutes at the beginning of the meeting and unlimited citizen participation at the end of the meeting following Council completion of the regular City business items.  City Manager Sanders stated that a resolution would be prepared for the next Council meeting with the suggestions made by Council; however, the next Council meeting would require Council to adhere to the current rules until the new regulations could be adopted.  He noted that the Mayor can allow additional speakers to comment should he wish.  Council asked that the language also include that no member of the public shall comment more than once and no person shall cede their time to another commenter.  Mayor Lavey asked that the rules include that the comments remain respectful and be courteous of City Councilmembers.     

The worksession meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

